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Three months ago our shelter staff, volunteers and animals made the journey across the parking lot and into 

our new facility. After some time to adjust and learn the ins and outs of the new shelter, everyone is enjoying 

all the building has to offer! 

With the move, we were able to resume normal operations 

and open our doors to the public once again. This has been a 

welcomed change for all and even the animals seem to like 

having visitors. The shelter is now open Monday, Wednesday,  

Friday, Saturday and Sunday from Noon to 5pm.   

One of our biggest hopes for this new facility was to improve 

the interaction between adopters and the dogs and cats they 

were interested in meeting. And, this building has done just 

that. Adopters are now able to interact with cats in our open 

community rooms and with dogs in our indoor meet and greet 

room. The new setup is proving to be a much more pleasant 

interaction for both people and animals.  

We have also welcomed back a full crew of volunteers,  

something we haven’t been able to do since early last year. We currently have nearly 30 individuals who come 

each week to help care for the animals, walk the dogs, interact with the public during open hours and so much 

more. And, as we continue to get settled we are adding more positions to help enrich the lives of the dogs and 

cats waiting on their new homes. If you are interested in learning more about volunteer opportunities, visit our 

website at www.bchumane.org/volunteer/.  

We know there are still many possibilities with this new shelter that we haven’t explored yet and we look  

forward to doing just that in the months and years to come.  

It’s Beginning to Feel A Lot Like Home 

Dogs are enjoying the flat outdoor play areas where 

they can run and socialize.  

(Left) Group office space 

helps staff be more  

productive while also  

allowing for some adorable 

office visitors when animals 

need just a little individual  

attention. 

 

(Right) Cats are enjoying 

both the openness of the cat 

community rooms as well as 

the chance at fresh air on 

their fully enclosed catios.  



Each year we are convinced the annual Barn Sale is the biggest it could ever be. And, last year was no  

exception.  After raising over $45,000 in 2020 we thought there was no way to top it. We were wrong.  

Thanks to the generosity of our community, this year’s Barn Sale raised $55,800 in funds that will go directly 

toward caring for the homeless animals in the shelter. We simply don’t have the words to properly express 

our thanks for making this such a huge success. 

Whether you dropped off your unwanted treasures, shopped one or all of our sale dates or did both, you 

helped support this event and the animals in need.  

Roughly 60 volunteers logged over 1,300 hours. It was hot, days were long, but still our amazing volunteers 

showed up, smiled and had a great time. There is no way the Barn Sale could have happened without each 

and every person who stopped by to help. We can’t wait to see what next year will bring! 

How big can it go? We may never know! 

Lots of wonderfully friendly stray cats end up at the animal shelter every 

year. It’s obvious that most are loved family members. Last year, Brown 

County Humane Society received 85 stray cats. Of those 85, only 5 were 

reunited with their owner. While you might assume your lost cat was 

snatched by a coyote, most are not. There are some things to know that 

can help increase the likelihood that your cat can be found.  

If your cat does goes missing, here are tips to help find them: 

 Search around your home – look in bushes, under buildings, under 

cars or any other tiny space your cat can squeeze into. Remember that 

they are in hiding mode and can fit in tiny spaces. 

 The chances of your cat making sounds are very slim and they could 

be right where you are looking so be thorough in your visual search. 

 Search your surroundings at different times of day – cats are active at night and so may be out of hiding. 

 Make flyers with a photo of your lost cat. Distribute it to all your neighbors and remember cats can travel 

through woods and fields. So, even if you don’t consider someone a close neighbor, reach out to them anyway 

as a cat’s path is not on a road. 

 Ask neighbors to check under porches and inside of their outbuildings. Your cat could have snuck in when a 

door was open and now cannot get out. 

 Place large, brightly colored posters with your cat’s picture and your phone number at major intersections 

close to your home. Also, be sure to post your lost cat on your social media page as well as local lost and 

found pet social media pages (locally, we suggest Critters of Brown County Indiana on Facebook).  

 Call the shelter and report your cat missing, 812-988-7362. Visit the shelter often to look for your cat. And, if 

you live near a county line, call surrounding shelters as well.  

These are all great tips for finding your lost cat, but there is one thing you can do to increase chances of  

reunification before your cat ever goes missing.  Get your cat microchipped! Cats with a microchip are 20 times 

more likely to be reunited with their owner than those without. 20 times! Microchips can be inserted by  

veterinarians at your cat’s next visit; it is as easy as getting a shot. 

Not All Missing Cats Are Lost Causes 



To make a donation, please send a check along with your name and the name of the person or pet you 

want to honor to: BCHS, 128 State Road 135 South, Nashville, IN  47448 or donate online at: 

www.bchumane.org/donate/. The following gifts were received from June 2021 through Sept. 14, 2021. 

  

 

The Wedding of Andrew and Emily Bean* 

   Daniel and Ruth Johnson 

Brad Hobbs’ 15 Years of Service* 

   Glick Gives Fund 

Susan Ahbe 

   Kathleen Smith 

Athens Animal Clinic 

   Andrea and James Ferguson 

 

Donations were made in memory of…    

Eleanor J. Banziger 

   Rochelle Banziger 

Birdie 

   Richard and Constance Embry 

Black Jack 

   Daniel Sparks 

W. Warren Brooks 

   Harold Baker 

Sharon Budnick* 

   John Lirette 

Jim Calhoun 

   Jim and Janet Drum 

Dante* 

   Rochelle Banziger 

Eliza 

   Bernice Corley 

Kelly Rae Fox 

   Russell and Gloria Allman 

Gretchen and Gus 

   Max and Vern Gretencord 

Butters and Lola Hanrahan 

   Nathanial Hanrahan 

Hekate 

   KayLee Witt 

Keith J. Kirk 

   Joseph and Barb Bowman 

   Gene and Glenna Brown 

   Floyd and Cathy  Dunham 

   Greg and Ann Marie Kirk 

   Harold and Carol Shoultz 

   John and Dorothy Slater 

   Jan Willis 

Slats Klug 

   Janet Kramer 

 

 

Jean Kritzer 

   Pattie Reynolds 

William “Bub” Lee 

   Alma Wootton 

Linda, Bear Hardware Kitty 

   John and Sherry Colarusso 

   Shirley Jordan 

Barbara Lunde 

   Bonnie Gorman 

   Kellie Grant and Gregg  

     Hamilton 

   Beth Jackson 

   Brent Jackson 

   Gwen Jackson 

   Beth Lunde-Stockero 

Carl and Barbara Lunde 

   Ruth Jarrett 

Mary Rose - Queen of Corgis 

   Kimberly Carr 

   Steven and Sue Crandall 

Huck Matravers-Goodman* 

   Cathy Kammer 

Marilyn Michener 

   Twila Romaine Family 

   Gary Sims Family 

   Keith Sims Family 

   Randy Sims Family 

   Robert D Sims Family 

   Robert R Sims Family 

Mr. Peepers 

   Stuart and Jill Ball 

   Kathleen Kersey 

   Christine Long 

Al Pockevich and Cocoa 

   Jude Bentley and Michael Gunn 

Phyllis Riley 

   Cheryl McKay 

   Charlie Petry 

   Allen and Jamie Surface 

Krista Jo Rogers* 

   Rochelle Banziger 

Lisa Smith 

   Lee Smith 

Vicki Stephens 

   Beckie and Roxy 

   Mike and Susie Hargrove 

   Nick and Callee Hochstedler 

   Wilson and Yvonne Mmargedarn 

   Rene and Teresa Still 

   John and Eva Stone 

Betty Jean Stewart 

   Donald and Marcia Moore 

Teddy Bear 

   Kathy Kalotta 

Lola Weldy 

   Gene and Christina Cook 

Kathy Wheeler 

   Bill and Karen McCart 

Wiley and Bogey 

   Cynthia Jo Temple 

Ivan Willenberg 

   Judith Strange 

Jeff Wolfcale 

   Barbara Ann Parks 

Frank Zody 

   Ruth Jarrett 

Donations were made in honor of… 

*Gift was inadvertently left out of previous newsletter. We apologize for this oversight.  

Update to publication of memorial listings 
 
This will be the final newsletter that includes a printed listing of memorial and honorarium gifts received. 

Beginning September 15, all gifts received will now be listed on our website. Gifts will be displayed for six 

months after receipt. This will allow these meaningful gifts to be acknowledged in a more timely fashion. 

To view a listing of memorial giving going forward, visit www.bchumane.org/donate/. 



BCHS Staff 

Shelter Manager: Caity Friedersdorf 

Registered Veterinary Technician: Lindsey Levine 

Animal Care Staff:  Brian Blessing, Niall Burns,  

 Valerie Foley, Skyelar Lattimore 

Community Relations Manager: Megan Gushwa 

SPOT Coordinator: Patty G 

Board of Directors 

President: Sue Ann Werling  

Secretary: Greg Bennett  

Treasurer: Jane Weatherford  

Directors: Pam Clark, Emma Dossey-Curole, Rebecca 

 Meyer, Marcia Moore, Jeanne Skillman 

Until next time, 

Visit us online at: www.bchumane.org 

Like us on Facebook at: facebook.com/bchumane 

Follow us on Instagram at: bchumane 

Trico 

The final event of the year for BCHS is our annual 

Chocolate Walk. This year’s event will take place on 

Saturday, Nov. 13 from 10am to 5pm throughout  

Nashville. And, it is going to be bigger than ever with 

39 shops providing chocolate treats for our attendees. 

Chocolate Walkers can stroll through town and admire the beauty of fall in Nashville, hunt for unique  

holiday gifts or just enjoy a great day out with friends. 

And, don’t forget all the chocolate you consume is 100% guilt-free as all proceeds from the event go straight 

to the animals at the shelter.  

Tickets for the Chocolate Walk are $25 each and are selling quickly. We have already sold nearly 500 of the 

only 1,250 available tickets. In addition, tickets purchased before Nov. 1 can be mailed directly to your 

home for a small fee – no waiting in line on event day! So, don’t delay (ticket prices do increase to $30 on 

Nov. 1) and be sure to buy your tickets now before they are gone. Tickets can be purchased on our website 

at www.bchumane.org/chocolate-walk/. 

Not interested in chocolate but want to help the shelter? With 39 shops comes an increase in the number of 

volunteers needed to make this event a success. We are estimating needing roughly 90 people to cover all 

the shifts in one single day. If you don’t plan to attend to eat chocolate, please consider volunteering 4 hours 

of your day to greet attendees, mark off their tickets and distribute their yummy treat.  To learn more about 

volunteering, contact Megan Gushwa at 317-946-8235 or volunteer@bchumane.org 

Saving the sweetest for last… 

BCHS MISSION:  The BCHS is a community resource dedicated to 

promoting animal welfare. We provide temporary shelter to pets 

in need and promote adoption into permanent, loving homes. We 

support and promote spaying and neutering to eliminate pet  

overpopulation. We advocate compassionate care and respect for 

animals through public education. 


